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Dear Parents and Friends 
 
Graduation 
This morning at 9.00am our Year 6 students and their 
parents celebrated their graduation with our Year 5/6 
staff and students in the school hall. The ceremony 
included the presentation of graduation certificates, 
individual awards, speeches and a morning tea. Many 
thanks to all the staff for their preparations and 
organisation of this event. 
 

 
 
Class Allocation 2022 
In early January the school will be distributing class 
allocation information via SMS. This will provide 
parents with information about their child(s) class and 
classroom teacher. It is hoped that having this 
information earlier will help alleviate any anxiety that 
students or parents might experience as part of this 
process. Please ensure that the contact information 
that the school has is correct. As always if parents have 
concerns regarding class placements please contact 
the school between 25th -28th January. Students will 
commence classes on Monday 31st January. 
 
 

Farewells & Thank You 

   
 

  

Thank 
You 

 

 
As the year ends it is time to thank those staff that are 
leaving SPPS and acknowledge them for their input to 
our school. This year we have Ms Cate Moreton (Rm 11), 
Ms Zoe McColl (Rm 2), Mrs Gale Bond (Gardener), Ms 
Anja Pepper (PP2) and Ms Jackie Drew (PP2) leaving the 
school. We wish you all the very best for 2022 and 
beyond and thank you again for your dedication and 
commitment to SPPS. 
 
I would also like to farewell all the graduating Year 6 
students and the families who have ended their 
association with SPPS. The school community wishes 
you well as you commence your next adventure. 
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FUTURE DATES 
School Office Open Mon 24 Jan 
Uniform Shop open 10am-2pm Fri 28 Jan 2022 
Students first day Mon 31 Jan 
  
  
  

 



Student Reports 
These were emailed on Tuesday for Pre-primary to 
Year 6 and sent home with our kindergarten students 
on Tuesday. These should provide parents with a 
detailed overview of learning throughout this semester. 
This semester some extra information on attendance 
has been included in the principal section. Please take 
the time to go through the report with your child(ren) 
and discuss areas of success and areas of need. Above 
all please provide encouragement to your child for the 
work and effort put in this year. If parents have any 
queries related to reports please contact the class 
teacher or school administration.  
 
Finally, to all the parents, community, staff and 
students ċ thank you for your support, hard work and 
commitment to SPPS throughout 2021.  
 
Have a safe and enjoyable holiday period and a very 
Merry Christmas!        
 

Jeremy Hadlow 
Principal 

 
 

VALUES CERTIFICATES  
We congratulate the following students who received 
acprgdga_rcq _r Kmlb_wĎq Kglg _qqck`jw,  
 

  

Do Your Best 
Honesty & 

Trustworthiness 
PP1 Ashton PP1 Finley 
PP2 Lola PP2 Mia 
Rm 1 Mitchell Rm 1 Xavier 
Rm 2 Thomas Rm 2 Jazmyn 
Rm 3 Harmony Rm 3 Isaiah 
Rm 8 Bella Rm 8 Kayden 
Rm 9 Agyarko Rm 9 Makenzie 
Rm 11 Storm Rm 11 Anima 
Rm 19 Grace Rm 19 Calvin 
Rm 24 Ruby Rm 24 Kade 

 
 

RAFFLE WINNERS 
Congratulations to the following winners in our 
Spencer Park Primary P&C Raffle which was drawn at 
our Christmas Assembly on Tues 30 November. 
First prize of a bike was won by Cathy Jefferis, second 
prize of a Nintendo Switch was won by Doug and third 
prize of a Paperbark voucher was won by Rowan 
Bracknell.  Thank you for your support of the Spencer 
Park Primary School community. 
 
 
 

DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE 
Opening hours during school holidays. 
Spencer Park Dental Therapy Centre will be closed 
from Wednesday 22 December 2021 until Wednesday 
19 January 2022. If your child requires emergency 
dental treatment during our closure, please contact 
Albany General Dental Clinic on 9842 2211 from 
8:15am to 4:30pm. For emergencies outside of these 
hours, please contact your own private dentist or 
Albany Regional Hospital on 9892 2222.  
Your child will be eligible to attend a Dental Therapy 
Centre from ages 5 to 17. If you no longer wish to use 
our service, please let us know as soon as possible as 
your valuable appointment could be taken up by 
someone else. 
All appointments are now sent to your home address. 
If you have moved in the last few years we may not 
have your correct address and your child could miss 
out on their check-up, please contact us to update 
your details either by phone: 9841 3967 or e-mail: 
spencerparkdtc@dental.health.wa.gov.au 
Dental Therapy Staff wish you a Merry Christmas and a 
Safe and Happy New Year! 
 
 

TLG 
You may have noticed a group of young people around 
the school from Teach Learn Grow in week 8.  They are 
volunteers from various universities and were here for 
a week tutoring maths to some of our students.  They 
made very good use of every space around the school 
and created some interesting chalk drawing on our 
quadrangle with the children. 
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Emjbcl @ccq 
Congratulations to Harry, Xavier, Charlie B, Thomas, 
Havana, Duke, Jackson, Autumn and Emily for their 
cvacjjclr cddmpr rm bckmlqrp_rc msp qafmmjĎq nmqgrgtc
behaviour expectations. These students received a 
Golden Bee Award at our recent PBS Assembly. 
 

 
 
 
Congratulations to the students who were awarded 
End of Year Book Awards.  
 
Senior Art ċ Roshaun  
Junior Art Award ċ Nora  
Senior Sports ċ Edin 
Junior Sports ċ Havana and Emily 
Being their Best ċ Robert  
Being Friendly ċ Sereki  
Being Safe ċ Brayden 
Rock and Water ċ Ruby 
 

 
 
All the best to Ruby as she embarks on her next 
adventure at high school. Congratulations for 
completing you primary schooling.  
 

   
 

 

 
 
 
Fantastic work to these students!! You are being great 
role models in our school to show your teachers and 
friends how to Be Safe, Be Friendly and Be Your Best. 
 
Expectation of the Week 
Be Safe 
I can be safe on the 
holidays by listening to 
safe adults. 
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Water Fun Day  
Our students enjoyed a water fun day as a reward for 
achieving all PBS expectations. What a great way to 
finish the term. 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
   

 

Room 23 
The success and achievements of our Early 
Intervention Program students was celebrated by staff 
and family at their recent graduation. 
 

 
 
Residents at Gwen Hardie Lodge were delighted by the 
musical talents of our students when they performed 
Christmas alongside our Chaplin.  
 

 
 

 
 
Term 1 2022 
Wishing you all a very happy and safe Christmas and 
New Year.  
 
The first day back to school for students in 2022 is 
Monday 31 January. We look forward to seeing you 
again then. 

 
 

  Elise Parker 
Principal 

 


